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THE Centenary Year OF Rotary 
April IS Centennial Volunteer Month
President’s Report

******************************
Greetings Fellows & Guests,

Tonight we welcome everyone to our “Strathfield Youth Achievement Awards” presentation evening.

We have the pleasure of the company of our own Bill Carney, Mayor of Strathfield as well as other representatives from Strathfield Council.

Congratulations to all of the recipients, we are proud of your achievements and wish you all the best for your future endeavours.
A special thank you to Kevin Beltrame for the effort that he has put into making this evening a success. Kevin has spent many hours preparing for tonight. Thank You Kevin.

A reminder to everyone that our “ WS FM BIKE THE PARK” event is drawing near. We ask everyone to lend their support to this event being held on Sunday 1/5/2005.
A great deal of effort and time has been put into this event by Rod McDougall and his team and “hands on help” is needed from all Rotarians.

This year the proceeds from the cycling event are being donated to  Cystic Fibrosis NSW, a most worthy recipient.
So please come along and join in on the fun.

Please everyone enjoy your evening, and until next week,

LET’S CELEBRATE ROTARY,

President Keith.

Strathfield Youth Awards
******************************
Joint Strathfield Rotary Club and Strathfield Council Youth Achievement Awards 
Presentation Dinner.
Congratulations

******************************
Birthdays

17/04/2005

Joe Campisi

19/04/2005

Maryanne Franco



Charter Night 1971

Anniversaries

NIL
Last Week’s Guest Speakers
******************************
Bradley Ayres introduced Kelly Baker & Noel Noble from ParaQuad NSW. The Paraquad Centre has been running for forty years and provides assistance to people who have sustained a spinal cord injury. 
Kelly and Noel are occupational therapists with the splinting service of the Paraquad Centre. They demonstrated a large range of splints provided to people with spinal injuries to assist with every day tasks that they have difficulty with. The splints are made from thermoplastic and Velcro and cost the splints is about $150 per year. The service is specifically for spinal injured people who have difficulty accessing the service elsewhere, who cannot afford the cost elsewhere or face long delays elsewhere. At this stage, the splints are specifically for the hands and aim to:-
· Prevent deterioration in hand flexibility

· Maintain optimum joint range and tendon tightness for tenodesis grip

· Increase hand function

· Maintain  a ‘normal’ appearance of the hand

· Assist function for daily activities.

The ongoing cost of Spinal Cord Injury is estimated at $200 million per year.  The Paraquad Centre sees up to 64 clients per year and is not government funded.  Kelly Baker & Noel Noble were thanked by Joe Saad
Last Week’s Announcements

******************************
From President Keith Byrn:-

· Welcome to guests:

· Ray and Carol Langsford

· Jo Taylor

· Carol King

· Steve Devine.
· Strathfield Council By-election deferred to 31/12/05
· Keith attended a citizenship ceremony at Strathfield Council

· Commitment sheet for Anzac Breakfast
· Butterflies for sale at $10 each for the Westmead Children’s Hospital. A new butterfly cave to be established
· Commitment sheet for Strathfield Youth Awards on 13th April.
From Secretary Tony Lanzafame: -

· Dinner at Leone Golf Club for Lower Blue Mountains, Tues. 10/05/05
· Lithgow Rotary Dinner Sat. 14/05/05
· Thank you from Exodus Foundation for donation
· Greeting Card for World Vision Student.

From Director Kevin Beltrame: -

· Youth Awards next week

· 35 visitors and guest expected

· Unfortunately, no successful candidates for MUNA this year.

From Director Bradley Ayres: -

· American GSE Team safely home.

· Thank you to those who helped accommodate the team

· Working on a Club Project to put Club Award, etc., on to the Club website.

From Euan Watson: -

· Committee working hard on Bike Ride. Need the whole Club to be involved in this event.

From Ted Ingall: -

· Port Macquarie District 9690 Conference, April 7th, 8th & 9th 2006. Put this date in your diary. President-Elect George Hallworth and Ted Ingall have secured 20 rooms at the “Quality Resort, ‘SAILS’, opposite Panthers Convention Centre.”  Each room is $180 including breakfast, which is $10 cheaper than Crown Plaza Canberra. To secure these rooms, we have to pay one night accommodation ($180) for a total of $3,600. Make your cheques payable to the Rotary Club of Strathfield. Treasurer Allan will accept Plastic. The first 15 will receive a surprise gift from Allan.

Features for attending the Conference:-

1. Fellowship

2. Support your President

3. Four and a half Star accommodation, 3 minutes from conference venue

4.  Port Macquarie has many places of interest, Make it a holiday
5. We need to LOOK, SEE and LISTEN for the organisation of the District Conference for DGN Harley Tarrant.

From Richard Horwood: -

· Rose Lynn, the community arts manager at Westmead Children’s Hospital will be a guest speaker at our Club. 

From Bert Houston: -

· Commitment sheet for Anzac Day Breakfast on Monday 25th April at 8:00am., at Cape Cabarita. $10 adults and $5 for children.
From Niall King: -

· Carol and Roy Langsford presented with $20,000 for the ‘TRISH’ Foundation raised from the Golf Day
· $533 raised by Devine Real Estate from their golf day presented to the Club by Steve Devine
· Thank you from Carol Langsford to Strathfield Rotary and Niall King for the four golf days and $70,000 raised over the last four years.

From Bob Templeman: -

· Thank you for purchasers of Cornflowers for Motor Neurone Awareness Week
· Thank you to those who helped with the BBQ at the Motor Neurone Awareness Week March

· $427 raised from the BBQ.

From Keith Stockall: -

· More Marshalls needed for the Bike Ride.

Raffle

The raffle raised $215.00.

1st prize Steve Devine-
-Golf Cap and shirt
2nd prize Euan Watson
-Bottle of wine
3rd prize David Croft
-Dinner next meeting.
Statistics 
· $109.95 raised by the Sergeant.

· 15 apologies

· 7 non apologies
· 100% attendance:-
Keith Stockall, Kevin Freund

Niall King,       Ray Wilson.
Coming Events

******************************
Golf Day
Thursday 21st April 2005 at Strathfield Golf Club. Lunch and Golf. Contact Ray Wilson.
WS FM Bike the Park
(Sydney Olympic Park Bike Ride) 
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Sunday 1st May 2005. Contact Rod McDougall / Steve Taylor for details.

Anzac Day Breakfast

Monday 25th April, 2005 at 8:00am.  Cape Cabarita Gazebo, Rosemeadow Drive, Cape Cabarita.  $10 adults, $5 children.

 District Assembly

For the Incoming Board on Sun. 15th May 2005 at St. Mary’s High School.
Trivia Night

Fri. 12th August at Meriden School. Organised by Brian Hennell.
Club Xmas Party 2005
Fri. 9th Dec. 2005 at the Golf Club as a transfer meeting.  Partners Night.

District 9690 Conference 2006

7th – 9th April 2006 at the Panthers Convention Centre, Port Macquarie. Ted Ingall is conference Chairman again.
Next Rotary Meeting

******************************
20 April 2005
Rod Barr


"Youth InSearch"


Future Club Meetings
******************************
27 April 2005
Dr Mick Campion

"Australian response to Tsunami Disaster”

29th June 2005
CLUB CHANGEOVER
27th July 2005
2005/2006 DG’s visit at the Golf Club. Partners Night. 6:30pm for 7:00pm.
24th August 2005
Tri-District Meeting at the Strathfield Golf Club. Rotary Information Night. 
Humour from Our Members

********************************
WHEN WE GET OLD
From Steve Taylor
Harvey and Gladys Goldman are getting ready for bed. Gladys is standing in front of her full-length mirror, taking a long, hard look at herself. 

"You know, Harvey," she comments. "I stare into this mirror and I see an ancient creature.
My face is all wrinkled, my boobs sag so much that they dangle to my waist, my arms and legs are as flabby as popped balloons, and...my butt looks like a sad, deflated version of the Hindenburg!" 
She turns to face her husband and says, "Dear, please tell me just one positive thing about my body so I can feel better about myself." 
Harvey studies Gladys critically for a moment and then says in a soft, thoughtful voice,"Well,... There's nothing wrong with your eyesight." 
Services for Harvey Goldman will be held Thursday morning at 10:30 at Beth Israel Synagogue.
CANADIAN Education

From Joe Campisi
At the University of Alberta in Edmonton, students in the Psychology program were attending their first class on emotional extremes. 

"Just to establish some parameters," said the professor to the student from Ontario, "what is the opposite of joy?" 

"Sadness," said the student. 

"And the opposite of depression?" he asked of the young lady from BC. 

"Elation," she said.
"And you sir," he said to the young man from Calgary, "What about the opposite of woe?"

The Calgarian replied, "Sir, I believe that would be 'giddy up'." 
Strathfield Youth Awards 2005
 Invited Guests

Bill Carney
Mayor of Strathfield.

David Backhouse
CEO Strathfield Council.

Marisa Luongo
Community Worker and Awards Coordinator.

Robyn Simms
Awards Working Party.

Award Winners

Luke Stambouliah


Arts and Culture.

Natasha Potter



Community Service.

Simon Ward



Environment, Science and Technology.

Danielle O’Brien


Individual Sports – Junior Category.

Owain Brady



Individual Sports – Junior Category.

Michelle Edgtton


Individual Sports – Junior Category.

Nicholas McMurray


Individual Sports – Junior Category.

John Hahn



Individual Sports – Senior Category.

St. Patrick’s College 
First XI Soccer Team (2004) 

Team Sports.
PROGRAMME

	7.00
pm
	Strathfield Rotary President

Keith Byrn
	Rotary grace, loyal toast, announcement of raffle, Rotary business, etc. Welcome to guests (Bill Carney, David Backhouse, Marisa Luongo and Robyn Simms) including award winners, family and friends.

Apologies: Warwick Grey and Rob Bourke.

	7.15
	
	Dinner is served and continues through proceedings.

	7.35
	Paul Giammarco
	Draw raffle

	7.40
	Grahame True
	Sergeant’s fine session

	7.50
	Pres. Keith Byrn
	Discussion of awards and partnership with Council.   Introduction of Mayor Bill Carney.

	7.55
	Mayor Bill Carney
	Discussion of Council youth initiatives and introduction of Marisa Luongo.

	8.00
	Marisa Luongo
	Discussion of award process: Schools and colleges; number of nominations; 6 categories.

	8.05
	Marisa Luongo
	Introduction of Luke Stambouliah –Arts and Culture winner. Discussion of credentials.

                                                  Award presented by Bill Carney.

	8.10
	Marisa Luongo
	Introduction of Natasha Potter – Community Service winner.     Discussion of credentials.

                                                  Award presented by Bill Carney.

	8.15
	Marisa Luongo
	Introduction of Simon Ward – Environment, Science and Technology winner. 
Discussion of credentials.         Award presented by Bill Carney

	8.20
	Marisa Luongo
	Introduction of Danielle O’Brien – Individual Sports – Junior category winner. Discussion of credentials.                                Award presented by Bill Carney.

	8.25
	Marisa Luongo
	Introduction of Owain Brady – Individual Sports – Junior category winner. 
Discussion of  credentials.        Award presented by Bill Carney.

	8.30
	Marisa Luongo
	Introduction of Michelle Edgtton – Individual Sports – Junior category winner.
 Discussion of credentials.        Award presented by Bill Carney.

	8.35
	Marisa Luongo
	Introduction of Nicholas McMurray – Individual Sports – Junior category winner.
 Discussion of credentials.       Award presented by Bill Carney.

	8.40
	Marisa Luongo
	Introduction of John Hahn – Individual Sports – Senior category winner. 
Discussion of credentials.        Award presented by Bill Carney.

	8.45
	Marisa Luongo
	Introduction of St. Patrick’s First XI Soccer team – Team Sports winners. [Represented by Jason Marks and Nicholas Tyral]              Discussion of  credentials.

                                                 Award presented by Bill Carney.

	8.50
	Keith Byrn
	Congratulation of award winners. Thank you to guests.       Close of meeting.

	8.55
	
	National Anthem.  - - -  -Close
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